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August 21, 2018
Bryan M. Smolock, Director

Bureau of Labor Law Compliance 8] TR/ A5 ]5
PA Department of Labor an; Industry HE@’l‘:ll\V/E
651 Boas St., Room 1301

Harrisburg, PA 17121 AUG 22 2018

Dear Mr. Smolock, Independent Regulatory
Review Commission

I am writing on behalf of the nonpartisan Bucks County Women's Advocacy
Coalition, its 250+ individual and 43 organizational partners, to express our support
for the proposed changes to the PA Minimum Wage Act of 1968 to update the
definition of EAP exempt salaried workers.

The BCWAC advocates on behalf of women to promote systemic change to achieve
economic security for all. The current determining wage of $23,660 is far below the
poverty level for even one adult and one child in Bucks County. Assigning someone a
title of “executive” while they earn pay only at a poverty level rate is inappropriate.

Further, the overtime rules were originally established to ensure that no one but
higher-level workers with control over their own time and tasks could work beyond
forty hours without receiving overtime compensation. Changes to the “duties test”
made in 2004 allowed employers to misclassify as exempt thousands of workers who
do not have direct control aver their hours and tasks. This amounts to wage theft
and is an obstacle to women and families achieving economic security.

Over 50% of Pennsylvania workers presently defined by the 2004 EAP definition as
exernpt are women, many of whom are the primary income earners in their
households and comprise a major proportion of workers in service areas, health
care, hospitality, retail, and administrative assistance. These workers are
systernically underpaid through unfair classification.

The suggestion that this increase is “too much too soon” seems callous when the
proposed change is incremental over four years and many of the misclassified
workers have been underpaid for decades. How lang should peaple be expected to
wait to be paid a fair wage for time worked?

The proposed changes will have additional benefits as well, giving the 460,000
estimated people impacted increased purchasing power that will enhance economic
growth in PA and decreasing the need for public assistance programs by lifting these
full-time workers out of poverty.
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Kathleen Welsh Beveridge
President



